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Engtravaganza 2014 – Pernod Ricard Winery
The Australian Young Member 
Section (YMS) meets each year 
at the annual Engtravaganza. 
This year the YMS spent a 
glorious Sunday learning about 
wine. 

On February 23rd, 11 young members 
attended a technical tour of Pernod 
Ricards Winery, home to Jacob’s 
Creek.

The aim of the Engtravaganza is to 
gather the Young Members around 
Australia for an annual technical tour. 
This year the event focussed on the 
engineering skills required to grow the 
vines and balance the flavours when 
producing wine on a mass scale.

The day started with a tour of the 
Pernod Ricard facility where alcoholic 
beverages are produced; products such 
as Ballentines, Chivas Regal, Absolut 
Vodka and, most topically for the 
Barossa Valley, Jacob’s Creek. Wine 
in Adelaide is a large part of the local 
economy and culture, hence why this 
was selected as the event to follow the 
AGM in South Australia.

The Pernod Ricard winery was 
established over 150 years ago. It is 
different to many other wineries in 
Australia as it is mass production, 
untouched by human hands. The 
process is purely mechanical 
using pipes and storage tanks. 
The production stages have been 
designed based on taste tests and the 
experience of respected oenologists. 

The journey begins with the grapes 
being shaken from the vine; a process 
which delivers a cleaner bunch 

IMechE Young Members at the top of the storage tanks at Pernod Ricard winery. Left to right: 
Caitlin Prior, Daniel Stewart, Michelle Bailey, Yassmin Abdel-Magied, Belinda Hernden, Matt 
Proudlock, Amy Lezala, Michael Riese, Chris Ong, Matthew Springer and Prasana Sritharan

than hand picking. The bunches are 
organised into one tonne containers 
which are catalogued with date, 
time and location of picking. This 
information allows for product tracking 
from vine to bottle and beyond. 

The tonne containers are emptied into 
the Archimedes screw that commences 
the pressing process. Pernod Ricard 
are investing millions of dollars into 
new equipment which is expected to 
enhance the pressing process and 
reduce waste. 

The pressed juice is transported 
across the plant into stainless steel 
fermenting vats where it is monitored 
for progression. At the correct time, 
dependent on grape ripeness and 
desired product, this is then transferred 
to the bottling plant.

The bottling plant is designed around 
the bottle-neck of labelling. This is a 
delay as there are numerous products 
being bottled at the same time. A key 
issue for the Pernod Ricard team is the 
waste generated by swapping pipes 
when changing lines. A continuous 
improvement initiative of lean 
manufacturing and waste monitoring 

procedure has been implemented to 
improve this. 

The winery is also trialling different 
inert gasses to protect the wine from 
oxidation. Even in this fine detail of 
the production process there is an 
immense amount of mechanical 
theory relating to pressure balancing. 

The fine details of the wine production 
is where mechanical engineering 
plays its part. The winery is currently 
trialling open cask fermentation with 
large open topped stainless steel vats 
specifically designed to ensure the 
right amount of heat is retained during 
the fermentation process to generate 
the desire flavour. This required 
extensive research into the dimensions 
of the vat, the stainless steel wall 
thickness and the depth of the 
insulating air gap between the vat and 
the concrete wall. All of these factors 
affect the thermodynamics of the wine 
production. 

The networking opportunities were 
taken advantage of by all. There 
were attendees from four different 
industries and Students from five 
Universities. The attendees in industry 
quizzed the students on current 
research. The students inquired on 
potential vacation work. One Student 
received an invitation to join for a six 
month internship. The YMS Chair 
took the opportunity, whilst a good 
representation of the nation was 
present, to gain to face feedback on 
what events YMs want to see in 2014. 
More networking evidence and a 
photographic chronology can be found 
at #Engtrav2014

The greatest evidence for the 
Engtravaganza benefit has been 
the feedback from the attendees. Young members view the process steps of the bottling line
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The “cooler” side to winemaking.
When the general public as well as 
most engineers are questioned about 
their knowledge on wine making, 
pictures of wooden barrels, artisan 
wine makers sampling the fermented 
juice or workers harvesting the grapes 
are often conjured in people’s minds. 
To a lesser extent and for people 
familiar with the industry, there may 
be pictures of immense metal storage 
tanks or grape crushers in one’s mind. 
However, one additional and extremely 
vital part of the process is hardly 
known to the engineering fraternity 
or the average wine connoisseur as 
such. The art of temperature control. 
In the current times the control of 
the temperature of the grape during 
harvest right through to the finished 
product is a finely honed process that 
can make all the difference to the 
final drop. Cold Logic, located in Port 
Adelaide and hence in close proximity 
of the Barossa & Clare Valley as well 
as the McLaren Vale, is one such 
company that operates in this niche 
market. 

Unbeknownst to many, and depending 
on the set-up and environmental 
conditions, the refrigeration of the 
product from crushing, to pressing 
to fermentation can sometimes be 
responsible for up to 60 per cent of 
the annual power bill for a winery. As 
a result it is extremely important that 
these processes and the refrigeration 
equipment are tightly controlled and 
work as efficiently as possible.

There are many possibilities for 
different refrigeration solutions 
to achieve the final end result. 

Generally Freon & Ammonia as 
primary refrigerant together with 
Glycol as a secondary medium are 
most commonly used. Ammonia 
has overtaken Freon as the preferred 
solution for new installations, simply 
because of the price for a system 
charge. Staying with Ammonia as the 
example at hand, temperatures of 
-20°C can easily be achieved but only 
temperatures between -2 and -10°C 
are usually required. Depending on 
the set-up of the winery themselves, 
sometimes the Ammonia is used 
directly to undertake the refrigeration 
of the individual process steps or using 
some form of industrial heat exchanger, 
Glycol is used to undertake the cooling. 
While Glycol is the safer way of cooling 
wine, it also introduces inefficiencies 
requiring more energy, bigger systems 
for the same amount of cooling and 
harder working equipment leading to 
higher wear and tear.

Compared to cooling requirements 
for other food processing plants, the 
wine industry is especially diverse 
over the duration of a year. Whilst 
large cooling requirements exist during 
vintage and summer, at other times, 
the requirements are very low. For 
this reason it is extremely important 
for the supplier of the refrigeration 
systems to fully understand the exact 
requirements of the client and achieve 
a cost effective outcome which 
requires optimised capital expenditure 
for new and upgraded systems.

Dr Michael Riese is the contracts 
manager at Cold Logic in Port 
Adelaide, South Australia. Cold Logic 
is a leading supplier of industrial 
refrigeration systems to the food and 
beverage industries in Australia and 
will be celebrating 30 year since 
company foundation in 2014.  

Comments from one that the 
event was “a fun and educational 
experience”. Another attendee 
reported that she was “surprised by 
the number of females” even though 
she knew them all. The ratio of men 
to women was a great result for her. 

The national event also shows 
that the YMS is vibrant in states 
outside of their own locality, which 
is not evident until they meet fellow 
YMs from across the country. The 
Section is nationwide and we are 
active nationwide. Inspiration was 
shared amongst the YMs. One gave 
a summary on the Institution “This 

organisation is ours to shape it as 
we will and there is support for that” 
whereas another stated “The future 
of engineering is alive and well, and 
it is up to us to continue it and take it 
forward”. 

In the wise words of our most 
experienced Young Member, “We 
drank wine and learned more about 
engineering! How much better does  
it get?”. The event was a great 
success.  

Amy Lezala 
Young Members Chair Pernod-Ricard staff showing how waste is 

minimised through innovative processing 
techniques
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From the chair
Greetings! It was a tremendous 
experience meeting with our motor 
racing legend Sir Jack Brabham, our 
Honourable Victorian Premier Dr 
Denis Napthine, Repco Managing 
Director John Moller, and many other 
dignitaries at the prestigious Formula 
1 Melbourne Grand Prix. The IMechE 
received unsurpassed recognition and 
publicity as a result of the presentation 
of our 93rd Engineering Heritage 
Award to the Repco-Brabham BT-19 
racing car at this event. The support 
we received from Repco and the 
Formula 1 Corporation was absolutely 
amazing. A big thank you to the 
Victorian Panel and our late John Burt, 
for their relentless efforts and for being 
instrumental in the organisation of this 
incredibly successful event.

RAAF Roulette aerial displays and F/A-
18 fly-overs in the skies above Albert 
Park were spectacular. Witnessing the 
precision flying and aerobatics always 
get us thinking of all the engineering, 
mechanics, systems and crew skills 
involved which need to be absolutely 
perfect and completely synchronised. 
Wouldn’t it be interesting to see 
the risk assessments and risk 
management processes for those sorts 
of events?

Backtracking a bit now, our Oceania 
Region Board Meeting held in Dunedin 
was a good opportunity to embrace 

the future strategy and plan for the 
Region. It was an excellent chance to 
meet and make acquaintances with 
our counterparts from Engineers New 
Zealand and Mechanical Engineering 
Group, and to enjoy their hospitality. 
Thank you Win for organising the very 
successful, event.

As a by-product of the meeting in 
Dunedin, we also had the opportunity 
to witness the presentation of the 91st 
Engineering Heritage Award to the 
Armstrong Disappearing Gun. Two 
Heritage Awards within 51 days! This 
Gun, a clever design to give greater 
protection to the gun crew, was 
manufactured in 1886 at Newcastle 
upon Tyne, and has been in its current 
gun pit since 1889. It is the only fully 
restored example of this type of gun 
still in its original emplacement, now 
of course the centre of the peaceful 
and tranquil wildlife reserve “The Royal 
Albatross Colony”.

While in Dunedin we also enjoyed 
two other engineering feats in the 
form of the “Taieri Gorge Railway” and 
the world’s steepest street, “Baldwin 
Street”.

At the “Interchange 2014”, the legacy 
event of the Corporative Research 
Centre (CRC) for Rail Innovation, 
held this year in Brisbane, I had 
the opportunity to acquire my own 
personal hard copy of our (IMechE) 
Journal of Rail and Rapid Transit, 

September 2013 Volume. This is a 
dedicated special issue on the work of 
the CRC for Rail Innovation, Australia. 
It is quite heavy and profound reading, 
but I am in no doubt that those of you 
who have a keen interest in railway 
engineering will find these publications 
quite captivating.

On a rather sad note, our long serving 
colleague Stan Gafney has decided to 
move on with other things in his life. For 
those who don’t know, Stan served the 
Branch for many years in a multitude 
of capacities, including the position of 
Australian Branch Chair, 2001-2003. 
His contribution and service to the 
Branch and the IMechE over the years 
is widely acknowledged and greatly 
appreciated. We wish Stan and Bobbie 
good health and all the very best in 
their future endeavours. Elizabeth Smith 
will now take Stan’s place in South 
Australia. Thank you Liz.

A warm welcome to Matt Proudlock 
our incoming Assistant Honorary 
Secretary & News Bulletin Editor. Matt 
brings with him wealth of knowledge, 
invaluable publishing knowhow 
and resources that will benefit the 
Institution and News Bulletin greatly. 
Please support Matt by continuing the 
supply of publishing material.

Although it is now a common 
occurrence, it is still extremely pleasing 
and encouraging to see the continuous 
emergence of our younger members 
and their gradual taking over of the 
Institution. Succession planning is 
important and plays a vital role in the 
smooth transition to the next cohort. 
We now have true evidence of this 
happening, as another very successful 
event “Engtravaganza 2014” was 
held in Adelaide, thanks to our Young 
Member Section. Another most 
important initiative in their programme 
is facilitating our International Business 
Development Manager Rachel Leech’s 
proposed 2014 tour Down Under. This 
tour will undoubtedly promote and 
improve the awareness of the IMechE.

With a modicum of luck, perhaps there 
could be a Presidential visit to Australia 
as well, to Oceania to be exact, in the 
first quarter of 2015.

Kind regards.

Dayaratne Dharmasiri.

australiachair@imechenetwork.org 
dharmasiri@internode.on.net

+61 487 383 636

Editorial
This News Bulletin is my first, so please forgive any deliberate mistakes or 
inaccuracies. Many thanks to Matt Springer for showing me the ropes and 
also providing some of the excellent content. I became a chartered engineer 
with the IMechE in 2007 and have worked for a number of companies in 
the field of diesel engine design and manufacturing throughout the years 
and currently work for Ford Motor Company in Geelong. From someone in 
the automotive industry it was compelling to see the automotive expertise 
within Australia on display in the Victorian automotive lecture series, but 
also sombre to be reminded of the talent which will struggle to be re-
engaged within this sector over the coming years. Hopefully companies such 
as Tomcar will continue to shine in the wake of mainstream automotive 
manufacturing leaving Australia. In my new role I was fortunate to attend the 
AGM in Adelaide and meet with the motivated local IMechE board. I was 
also able to attend the Engtravaganza event and confirm that the engineering 
principles behind the Pernod-Riocard winery do indeed go a long way 
towards producing a fine drop.

I hope you enjoy the contents of this month’s News Bulletin and please 
contact me if you have any feedback or comments. 

Matt Proudlock 
News Bulletin Editor

AustraliaNews@imechenetwork.org
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On Wednesday 5th March 2014 nine 
student members of team Swinburne 
travelled to Benalla College for the 
inaugural Engineering Our Future 
school visit. The Engineering Our 
Future program was developed 
during 2013 with help from staff at 
Swinburne and additional comparative 
guidance from external educational 
organisations as well.

The key goals for Engineering Our 
Future are to inform year 9 & 10 
students about Engineering and to 
make it exciting and attractive as a 
career path. This is the key point for 
secondary school students since it is 
the preeminent time when students 
must begin to select subjects for VCE 
and are subsequently beginning to 
choose their career path.

The reception that we received at 
Benalla Secondary College was 
fantastic with the year 9 students 
and staff alike, all very keen to hear 
about our experiences as university 
students and in particular about our 
involvement with the FSAE project. 
Many of the students had previously 
not had exposure to the opportunities 
that university education can offer and 
no one in attendance had ever seen a 
project anything like an SAE car before!

We broke the visit into a number of 
sections to maintain the students’ 
interest and to ensure that they could 
ask more detailed questions of our 
team members about our experiences 

in a smaller group environment. 
A formal presentation kicked off 
proceedings outlining who Team 
Swinburne are and what engineering 
is, while also covering other important 
points such as pathways into university 
education, assistance available to 
access university and also encouraging 
more female students to consider 
engineering as a career path.

Following on from the main 
presentation were a series of 
workshops allowing our team members 
to show the year 9 students different 
areas of the SAE project, from the 
making of car parts, to CAD and FEA 
analysis. This was also well received 
by the students who enjoyed being 
able to see and touch real race car 
parts along with seeing some of the 

advanced technology that we are lucky 
enough to use every day at Team 
Swinburne.

However, the highlight for everyone 
involved was getting to see our SAE 
car in action on asphalted areas at the 
school. The year 9 students were now 
able to see what the hard work of a 
group of young engineers could really 
do! We did a series of acceleration 
runs to show the cars straight line 
performance along with some skidpan 
style track work showing off its 
cornering ability. There was not one 
student without a grin from ear to ear 
by the end.

It was also very rewarding a number 
of weeks later to receive letters in the 
mail from the students we had visited, 
telling us not only how much they had 
enjoyed our visit and seeing our car in 
operation but how we had changed 
their perceptions of university, made 
a number of them feel that it now is 
an option for them as a future career 
path and that they were genuinely 
now considering going to university to 
further their educations. Previously for 
some of these students this had not 
been the case.

Overall the visit was both enjoyable for 
us as a team, along with the students 
and teachers of Benalla Secondary 
College, but also very rewarding and 
worthwhile knowing we have quite 
possibly helped to shape some young 
people’s lives for the better.  

Matt Tanis 
FSAE Team Swinburne

FSAE Team Swinburne Engineering Our Future 
Benalla College Visit

Team Swinburne demonstrate the car’s capabilities

Benalla college students have a closer inspection of the car
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Victoria News
The Victorian Panel had a very busy 
start to the year 2014. Our Programme 
for 2014 started on the fourth of 
February with a technical presentation 
on “Additive manufacturing with 
Titanium and Aluminium castings 
for the aerospace industry” which 
was held held at the CSIRO in 
Clayton, Victoria. The first part of the 
presentation on additive manufacturing 
with Titanium was done by Chad 
Henry, the additive manufacturing 
operations manager at the CSIRO and 
Chad explained the CSIRO’s strategy 
aimed at value adding to Australia’s 
Titanium ore reserves by supplying to 
the additive manufacturing industry. 
He also explained the technology used 
by the ARCAM 3D printer and some 
of the testing and validation work that 
is going on in relation to 3D printed 
parts from Titanium. The second part 
was done by Dr Roger Lumley of AW 
Bell Foundry. Roger explained a new 
process pioneered by AW Bell which 
increases the efficiency of Aluminium 
castings and improves thermal and 
strength properties of the casting.

An automotive themed lecture series 
was organised by Victorian Panel 
Committee member Vince Pendlebury. 
While traditional automotive 
manufacturing is being phased out in 
Australia the lecture series highlighted 
the high level of technical skills and 
innovation that exists locally and 
the opportunities that are available 
to suppliers of automotive parts to 
diversify and finally focussed on 
how professional Institutions like the 
IMechE can help engineers transfer 
their skills from Automotive to other 
sectors.

The series was very successful and 
was a good opportunity to give IMechE 
publicity and showcase the benefits of 
joining a professional Institution. The 

QLD Region News
The first quarter in Queensland has 
been a busy one with the organising 
of the Panel Committee Meeting and 
AGM at a new location at the Brisbane 
Square Library to elect Office Bearers 
for 2014. While it was pleasing to 
see new faces take up positions, it 
was also sad to see a few leave after 
many years of good service. The Panel 
thanks them for their contributions over 
the years. 

The Frederic Barnes Waldron (FBW) 
Award was presented to Mr Morgan 
Lewis of the University of Queensland 
as Best Student for 2013 at the Panel 
Committee Meeting in February. 
Morgan also signed up as a Committee 
Member of the Queensland Panel that 
evening.

Nathanael (Nate) Martin of the 
University of Southern Queensland has 
been nominated for the FBW Award as 
Best Student for 2013/14.

Both the Panel Treasurer (Daya) and 
I attended the Branch Committee 
Meeting and AGM in Adelaide in 
February. As Members of the Branch 
Committee, we were also fortunate in 
being able to attend and support the 
presentation of a Heritage Award to 
the Brabham BT19 car in Melbourne 
during the F1 Grand Prix.

At the National Speak Out For 
Engineering (SOFE) Finals held in 
Adelaide during the weekend of 
the Branch Committee meeting in 
February, Ms Caitlin Prior, who was 
the Queensland representative, won 
the John Burt Memorial award for 
the best presentation with her topic 
on, “A Comparison of the Desktop 
Additive Manufacturing Systems, UP 
and CUBE”. She will now proceed to 
represent Australia at the Regional 
SOFE Finals. Congratulations to her! 

The 2014 Queensland State SOFE 
competition will be hosted by the 
University of Queensland on the 15th 
April. We look forward to a spirited 
competition to produce the next 
representative for Queensland at the 
2015 National SOFE Finals. 

Leslie Yeow 
QLD Panel Chair

state news NSW News
It has been relatively quiet this past 
quarter here in NSW. Nick Simpson 
attended the IMechE Annual General 
Meeting in place of me. This year the 
AGM was held in Adelaide. As winner 
of the NSW SOFE competition, Nick 
presented in the national final and 
came 3rd place. Well done Nick a 
bronze medal!

The NSW Mechanical Chapter 
have had some popular technical 
presentations of late, in conjunction 
with EA and ASME, at the Engineers 
Australia auditorium in Chatswood.

In February, Zac Bouchabake and 
Mike Coburn from HILTI Australia 
gave an interesting presentation 
on “post installed anchors”. Post-
installed fastenings with both 
mechanical anchors and chemical 
anchors have been widely used by 
the construction industries in all sorts 
of projects; Applications range from 
structural fixings supporting structural 
elements, to non-structural fixings 
supporting non-structural elements. 
This presentation presented HILTI’s 
innovative SAFEset solutions to  
reduce the risk of installation by 
eliminating the crucial stage of holes 
cleaning.

In February the IMechE NSW 
Panel ran the 2013 Speak Out for 
Engineering presentations in the 
city at the King Street Brew House. 
We had excellent attendance and 
we are hoping to continue to run a 
bi-monthly technical presentation 
schedule in the city. I presented Nick 
Simpson and Adam Benwall with 
their certificates which had finally 
arrived on Australian shores from 
IMechE HQ.

Sadly the NSW committee are having 
to say goodbye to Nick Simpson our 
Communications Officer. Nick has 
decided to return to the UK. Thanks 
to Nick for all his support in the NSW 
committee.

We would like to welcome to the 
NSW Panel Phillip Donnelly from 
PB’s a position is yet to be decided 
upon but we are excited to have him 
on board.

Monika Sud

NSW Panel Chair

Richard West and Melbourne university FSAE  
team and car






